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TOWER CHIMES
CORNERSTONE COMMUNITY CHURCH

“Sharing Hope in Christ

All over town-Across Generations-Around the world”

Cornerstone Community Church
123 Columbus Rd.
Fredericktown, OH 43019

(740) 694-5806

office@cornerstonefredericktown.com
www.cornerstonefredericktown.org

9:00 AM Traditional Worship
10:00 AM Children’s Small Group
(in the LAB)

10:10 AM Sunday Small Group
11:15 AM Contemporary Worship




April/May 2024
Dear Cornerstone Community Church family,

It is hard to believe the Easter season has already passed and we are into the month of April. In
Ohio, there is an event that will last only a few moments but will attract thousands to our state.
| am referring to the total solar eclipse on April 8, 2024. Stores are selling glasses, T-shirts,
coffee cups and anything they can think of - to make a profit and make the day worth
remembering. A total solar eclipse only happens in the same location every 375 years.

Eclipse: “The total or partial obscuring of one celestial body by another; the passing into the
shadow of a celestial body (transit); the state of being eclipsed; obscure, darken, to reduce in
importance, surpass.”

Two weeks prior, on March 25, 2024, the full moon signals its arrival. Solar eclipses can only
occur when the Sun, Moon, and Earth all align. The least exciting of all eclipses, a penumbral
lunar eclipse, foreshadows the spectacular show that April 8th's total solar eclipse will bring.

When | think about the Christian life to begin, it is not when the Sun, Moon and Earth all align,
but rather when we are aligned with God the Father, God the Son, and God the Holy Spirit.
When we come to the place where we understand God the Father created this world and He
loves the people He created, and all that is in it. God loved the world so much, He purchased it
back by sending His Son, Jesus, to die on the cross for humanity’s sin.

The message of the Church is John 3:16: “(16) For God so loved the world that He gave his only
begotten (unique) son, that whosoever believes in Him should not perish (eternally), but have
everlasting life.”

As | was thinking about supernatural happenings in the Bible, in Joshua 10:12-14, loshua spoke
to the Lord when fighting the Amorites, “...and he said in the sight of Israel: ‘Sun, stand still over
Gibeon; and Moon, in the Valley of Aijalon. So the sun stood still, and the moon stopped, till
the people had revenge upon their enemies. Is this not written in the book of Jasher? So the sun
stood still in the midst of heaven, and did not hastened to go down for gbout g whole day. And
there had been no day like that, before it or after it, that the Lord heeded the voice of a man; for
the Lord fought for Israel.”

Another instance of a supernatural happening was the day Jesus Christ died on the cross. The
Bible says in Luke 23:44-46, “(44) It was now about the sixth hour, and darkness came over the
whole land until the ninth hour, (45) for the sun stopped shining. And the curtain of the

temple was torn in two. (46) Jesus called out with a loud voice, ‘Father, into your hands |
commit my spirit.” When he had said this, he breathed his last.”

According to the Blackaby Study Bible, from “the sixth hour until the ninth hour” was our
modern time of 12:00 p.m. (noon) until 3:00 p.m. This was not a solar eclipse, but God the



Father sending the spiritual message to the earth that they had just killed His only Son, the Son
of God, Jesus Christ.

Jews knew their Old Testament where “The Day of the Lord” would be “a day of darkness.”
Amos 8:9 says, “(9) On that day, says the Lord God, | will make the Sun to go down at noon,
and darken the Earth in broad daylight. | will turn your feasting into mourning, and all your
songs into lamentations.”

This darkness speaks of a time of God’s judgment upon sin. At the crucifixion - God the Father
placed all the sins of humanity upon His only Son, Jesus Christ, and God poured out His wrath
upon Him (Jesus).

Pastor Derek Walker — Oxford Church in England - says the following:

“Jesus stood in our place and bore the punishment we deserved. He cried out in a loud
voice, ‘My God, my God, Why have you forsaken me?’ Jesus was separated from his
Father for three hours. God signified this by blotting out the sun until Jesus had paid the
price for sin in full. The sun in Scripture is often used a symbol of the Son, the Light of
the world, the glory of God (Malachi 4, Hosea 6, Psalm 19). So the sun being covered in
darkness represented what was happening to the Son as He was covered by the
darkness of our sin and judgment.” (p. 1, The Day the Sun Stopped Shining).

It is interesting in Matthew 24:27 & 29 at “(27) ...the Coming of the Son of Man. (29)
Immediately after the distress of those days
‘the sun will be darkened, and the moon will not give its light; the stars will fall from the
sky, and the heavenly bodies will be shaken.””

When Jesus died on “Good Friday” an earthquake occurred, and the sun stopped shining. When
Jesus Returns for His Church at the Second Coming — nature will call out again — showing the
Lordship of a Savior who conquered the grave for our sins to make us right before our Father in
heaven at Judgment.

Do not ever ignore nature, it just might be God revealing Himself to show us His Glory!
He is Risen — He is Risen indeed!
Thankful to be your Pastor,

Pastor Jerry Ernst
Matthew 9:35-38



A WORD OF ENCOURAGEMENT
Dr. Gary Campbell, Pastor Emeritus

THE MARKS OF A METHODIST

Our worship services on Sunday, March 10" included the special blessing and great joy of
receiving new members: Karen Alverson, Bill &Arlene Byler, Cindy Harvel, Art & Anne Mizer,
Kevin & Penny Ducharme, Gail Kershner, David Lee, Kristine Wilson-Lee, Matasha Renzella and
Judy Sivits. WELCOME ALL!

The new members affirmed the vows of Church membership, and both congregations, while
reaffirming our own membership vows, promised to pray for our new members. The wording of all
these vows was provided by the Global Methodist Church, and Pastor Ernst reminded us that
Cornerstone Community Church is a local Church of this newly-formed denomination, The Global
Methodist Church.

It is good for us to remember that Fredericktown United Methodist Church, after careful and
prayerful discernment of God's will, disaffiliated from our historic Methodist denomination, and
then affiliated with the new Methodist denomination. Our denominational affiliation has changed,
but our basic doctrine, style and historic identity has not!

Therefore, it is also very good, and quite timely, that we should ask ourselves, WHAT IS A
“METHODIST?” That question was first posed to John Wesley who, in divine providence, became
the “father” of all who call themselves “Methodist.” Here is Wesley's answer, and certainly his
hope, dream and prayer:

A Methodist is one who lives according to the method revealed in the Bible. This person
loves the Lord, heart and soul; prays without ceasing; and in everything gives thanks. A Methodist's
heart is full of love to all others. Her/his heart 1s purified from envy, malice, wrath, and every
unkind affection.

Every Methodist keeps all of God's commandments and does not follow the customs of the
world. He/she cannot speak evil of one's neighbor any more than he/she can lie. A Methodist does
good to others, be they neighbors, friends or enemies.

The Wesleyan “Rule” aptly lists the “marks” of a Methodist—;

Do all the good you can,
By all the means you can,
In all the ways you can,
In all the places you can,
At all the times you can,
To all the people you can,
As long as ever you can.




Welcome Lori Wilkes!

We are pleased to welcome Lori Wilkes as the new Building Administrator for
Cornerstone Community Church. She replaces Sharon Fitzpatrick who will be resigning
her position at the end of March. Lori and her husband Dave have been attending our
church since last summer and are members of the ASAP Sunday Small Group. They
have two grown boys, Mason and Haddon, and have lived in Mount Vernon for the last
28 years. Lori enjoys painting, gardening, photography, cooking, sewing, traveling, and
learning about health and wellness. She also makes jewelry and has written a jewelry
making step-by-step book. Previously, Lori has worked in marketing / advertising,
healthcare sales, and fundraising. She brings a wide range of experiences that will
enhance her abilities in this position. Originally from Rhode Island, Lori’s father was a
fisherman from the Port of Galilee (Rhode Island). Her mother went to be with Jesus in
January. Lori has a welcoming personality and a great sense of humor and is excited to

learn more about our beautiful building and incredible congregation.

As you see her, please introduce yourself and let her know how happy you are to have

her. We welcome you, Lori!
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Thank You Sharon

Cornerstone Community Church would like to thank Sharon Fitzpatrick for her time as
the Facility and Outreach Coordinator. Sharon has held this position for the last two-
and-a half years. During this time, she has worked tirelessly on many new outreach ide-
as, put many needed policies and procedures into place, and taken the interior ap-
pearance of the building to a whole new level. She is the administrative driving force of
the Peacemeal, which continues to feed hundreds of people each week. Sharon has
tapped into church members’ gifts and talents and used her managerial skills to utilize
many volunteers. It is a fine compliment to receive a gold star from Sharon for a job
well done. We will continue to see Sharon on Sunday mornings and she will continue to
manage Peacemeal through June. As for the rest of the week, she will be assuming her
new position as “Grandma” to Baby Judah and will have more time to share with her

mother, children, and friends. Thank you, Sharon, for a job well done. You will have

many gold stars in your Heavenly crown!




New Members at Cornerstone Community Church

Matasha Renzella was baptized on March 10, the same day she joined
our church. She lives in Fredericktown and enjoys working in her flower
beds, walking outside, and helping others. Pastor Jerry’s teaching and
the friendliness of our members attracted her to the church. She
appreciates the many opportunities Cornerstone offers for serving the
community and has already become involved in Buddy Break and

Peacemeal. Welcome Matashal

Gail Kershner is no stranger to Cornerstone, but we are beyond excited
to welcome her as an official member. She lives in Fredericktown with
her husband Bill. Gail enjoys swimming, trying new recipes, and has
recently begun quilting. When asked what she liked about Cornerstone,
Gail said, “l love our small group on Sunday mornings (all the people in
our class are awesome!!) | love the Pastor and his family. | love how the
pastor preaches and teaches! Everyone is so friendly!” Gail can be found

at church during Lifewise and also orders supplies for Peacemeal. We

are so happy to have you, Gail!

Cindy Harvel lives in Apple Valley where she enjoys gardening, biking,
fishing, hiking, and any other opportunity to enjoy God’s creation. She and
her husband Ric (a retired Methodist pastor) have a heart for Asia, where
so many are hungry for the Gospel. They are planning on becoming
missionaries to the Asia Pacific region in an itinerant manner with One
Mission Society. That means they’ll work from home most of the year, but
will be “ministering to missionaries” as member care providers in person
three times a year for a couple of weeks at a time. They love sharing Jesus
as “there is truly nothing more satisfying in this life!” Cindy serves on a

Global Methodist prayer team with Pastor Keith Bohley and has already

become very active at Cornerstone. Most recently, she has started a chil-
dren’s bell choir!! Cindy’s favorite parts of Cornerstone Community Church
are the strong, Biblically sound messages, the warmth of the congrega-
tion, and the willingness to reach beyond the walls of the church with the
love of Christ. Thank you for all you have done already, Ric and Cindy. We

have been blessed already by your presence with us.



Karen Alverson is no stranger to Cornerstone. After being a
part of the church family for over forty years, she is now an
official member. Karen enjoys crafting, puzzles, and

thrifting. She has been married to Gary, the love of her life,
for 54 years. Karen is a proud grandma and helps take care

of pre school aged twins. Welcome, Karen!

We are pleased to welcome Judy Sivits as a new member
of our church. She lives in Fredericktown and enjoys
quilting and spending time with family. Judy worked at
Mount Vernon Developmental Center for 30 years, the last
15 as an LPN. She has participated in Wednesday Night Life
Group and our Prayer Week in January. She loves the fact
that Cornerstone has something for everyone to do. When
she is at church, she enjoys the pastor, the music, the
worship, and the fact that everyone is welcoming. We are

happy to have you, Judy!

Kevin and Penny Ducharme live between Fredericktown
and Mount Vernon and have already become active at
Cornerstone Community Church. Kevin is a buddy with
Buddy Break and Penny is a Lifewise teacher. You can also
find them in the parking lot during Peacemeal and in the
ASAP Sunday Small Group. They appreciate Cornerstone’s
dedication to the community, inspiring worship services,
and small groups. They know Pastor Jerry and Abbey quite
well as Penny and Abbey are sisters. The Ducharme’s enjoy
golfing, baking, and their family time with their three
young adult children. They spend their summers in Maine

near Kevin’s family.




We are happy to welcome David and Kristine Lee and their children Mary
(16), Nathan (15), Esther (14), Sarah (12), and Rebekah (8). The Lees live
on Dunham Road. The Lees recently started camping with an RV, as they
love the great outdoors and camp life. They love food and adventure and
traveling to new places as a family. As a tradition, they usually try to
make a yearly beach trip to Kristine’s neck of the woods in South Carolina
to visit with family. They also enjoy hiking, storytelling, game night, and
dad jokes! The Lees LOVE the people of Cornerstone Community Church.
Everyone has made them feel welcome and loved. They were looking for
more fellowship and a deeper fellowship with the body of Christ, and
believe they have found it in the people of CCC. They were also seeking a
place where their children loved. They are thankful for all of those who
have poured into their children already! The Lees have nine children total,
but only five are still at home. David has terminal cancer, but they are
trusting God on this journey of suffering He has called them to. They look
forward to all that God is going to do in the days ahead and know that He
is faithful.

Bill and Arlene Byler have already begun sharing their amazing

musical talents in the 9:00 worship service. Arlene is a vocal soloist and
Bill plays the trumpet. They also sing in the choir. During choir practice,
Bill is always good for a new joke. While his tenor and bass buddies find
him wildly amusing, Arlene doesn’t find him quite as funny as they
think he is. Arlene assists at Buddy Break at the registration table. The
Byler's love the fact that Cornerstone is a Bible based, community cen-

tered church. We are excited to share in ministry with the Byler's.

Art and Anne Mizer live in Mount Vernon and have been in the first
service at Cornerstone since the summer. They are really enjoying our
pastor, people, and small groups. Art enjoys cooking, woodworking, and
volunteer work. Anne enjoys traveling, playing Bridge, reading, and
creating through fiber arts (knitting, crocheting, etc....) We look forward

to getting to know you even better, Art and Anne!




REMINDER
ALLEGHENY WEST GMC CONFERNCE
Annual Conference 2024
May 22-25
Mount Vernon Nazarene University

Volunteer Opportunities and Needs - more info coming soon

I deeply appreciate your prayers, cards and best wishes
while I was recuperating. God is our greatest healer.

From,
Debby Jones

Thank you for the cards and condolences we received
after the passing of Kevin’s dad. The desserts and
decorations Sharon organized for the luncheon were
so appreciated. Texts and prayers given by Pastor
Ernst were true blessings that touched our hearts.

Love,

Kevin & Joely Lepley and Family

| want to extend my heartfelt gratitude to my church
family and let them know how much | appreciate
them during all of my sickness and falls. | am grateful
for every one of the cards, phone calls and visits. A
special thanks to the Joy Circle for the box of goodies
delivered by Morris.

Thanks to all.

Elaine Hillier




WOMEN’S / MEN’S MINISTRIES

JOY CIRCLE Intercessory Prayer
Monday’s at 1:00 P.M.

Starts back up in April.

See page 16 for more information.

Congregational Care Ministry at

Woman’s Bible Study Cornerstone Community Church
Meets every other Monday evening at -
7 p.m. at the church. Joyce Thomas, Facilitator of
Contact Lynnea Clevenger or Congregational Care Ministry
Susan Grogg
4/8.4/22.5/6 & 5/20 Iswjthomas@gmail.com

Prayer Meeting at Cornerstone B.O.B (Band of Brothers)

Community Church Band of Brothers meet every other
Meets every third Sunday at 6:00 p.m. Wednesday at 7:00 p.m.
Todd Lindeman’s Barn

Jill Rock: jb52rock@gmail.com

April 21 & May 19 11821 Yankee St. Fredericktown, OH

4/10,4/24, 5/8, & 5/212

QUILTING MINISTRIES

Prayers and Squares

Prayers and Squares makes and ties small quilts that can be given to those needing
comfort. If you would like to give someone a small quilt, please ask in the office.

If you would like to help with Prayers and Squares, we meet the 1st Tuesday of the
month at 9 A.M. in the Great Room. See Kathy Toms with questions.

Sew Day

For those that enjoy quilting, join us for Sew Day at the Presbyterian
Church. We meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month from 9 - 4. Individual
projects are worked on and sometimes a quilting challenge is given. Bring a dish to
Share. See Louise Dudgeon with questions.




Welcame ta the

LIERARY
AT

New books in the library:

Climb Every Mountain "A Chaplain's Story" by Tracy Elder

Dr. T. Elder lives in Knox County and heads up Knox County
Chaplaincy

Where There is Love There is God by Mother Teresa
God Gave The Song by Gloria Gaither

Glimpses into the inspiration behind the songs of Bill
and Gloria Gaither

) Reader’s Group
Meets at 5:00 p.m.
In the Church Conference Room on the last

Sunday of the month.
Contact Kathy Toms for more information.

April 28 May 26
Second Life of Mirielle West Yellow Bird
By Amanda Skenandore By Sierra Crane Murdoch




Buddy Break

We had a “purr’fectly great time at our last event which was
all about cats. Our next event will be April 6" and we will get
geared up for the Solar Eclipse with some fun activities with a space
theme dealing with the moon, planets, stars, the dark, and of course the
sun! We have only one event left then on May 4™ in which we will find
ways to celebrate Cinco de Mayo. Then we will take a break over the
summer and begin again when school starts. Soon we will have complet-
ed three years of giving respite to families with kids with disabilities. We
started out with 5 families and 8 kids with disabilities and O typical sib-
lings. We have now served 13 families with 17 kids with disabilities and
5 typical siblings. Over the past three years we have had 26 adult volun-
teers, and 4 youth volunteers. We've had numerous cash and in-kind do-
nations! Not to mention all kinds of special guests to love on. Thank-you
churchl!

In John 9:1-3 we learn: While Jesus was walking, he saw a man who had
been blind since the time he was born. 2 Jesus' followers asked him,
“Teacher, why was this man born blind? Whose sin made it happen? Was
it his own sin or that of his parents?” 3 Jesus answered, “It was not any
sin of this man or his parents that caused him to be blind. He was born
blind so that he could be used to show what great things God can do.

Buddy Break: Kids have fun. Parents get a break. Volunteers grow in love
and compassion. God is glorified!




Healing Broken Hearts

For “Healing Broken Hearts”, we are now inviting you to call Joyce
Thomas, Rachel Blevins, or Cindy Harvel and we will be open to be a
support to you and your family one on one instead of a group format.
Grief and Mourning are hard work. They require time and effort to
walk that journey. We are open to walk with you. If you call one of us,
we will be there with you.

Joyce Thomas

Congregational Care Ministry

This ministry is a powerful example of the Holy Spirit at work at Cornerstone

Community Church as He gives the members the power to be “comforters” in
His name. By bringing comfort and support to others we model Jesus and con-
tinue His ministry.

The group consists of visitors, callers, singers, some sending cards of comfort,
encouragement, Birthday and monthly cards, they are also praying with and for
them. A group of retired pastors take communion to each shut in.

If you feel the call to be a support to others not able to get to church and
would like to be part of this ministry, please call me and we can get you in-
volved.

If you know of someone who could benefit from the ministry let me know and
we can discern if they are interested in being supported in this way.

Yours because Christ first loved us,

Joyce Thomas




Joy Circle
April and May Meetings

April 9, 1:30 p.m. at the home of
Pat Davis,3 East Mound St. Fredericktown

Program: Angie Overholt will share the planning being done to

train laity and leadership in involvement in Missions and Evangelism in
the Global Methodist Churches in the Allegheny West Annual
Conference.

May 14, noon for a potluck at the home of
Karen Moody, 18405 Roberts Road, Fredericktown

Program: Kalvari Kershner and Tammy Partington will give us an
update on Lifewise Academy which meets at our church each
Wednesday and Thursday. Tammy is the lead teacher of the group.

All women are welcome.

Ry . P

The choir will practice all Wed. nights except Holy Week
through the middle of May.




APRIL & MAY UPDATES

FGPNEWs

Where has this year gone?

The preschoolers have had the best year ever! We have
battled illness like we have never seen before, we have
overcome weather issues, and we are still set to finish the
year strong! The students who will attend Kindergarten this
fall, are ready to rock Kindergarten registration in April.
The children who will return next year, have had amazing
growth in all areas! We are wondering how to squeeze in all
the fun stuff in yet this year! Where has 2024 gone so
quickly? The 2-day kids are doing amazing learning their
Bible verses each month, learning to write their names and
identifying letters. They have come such a long way with
their social skills from September! The 5-day kids are blowing us away! They are

¥ LT : S learning phonics and sight words
and making the best of all learning
strategies to help us to be better
readers and writers. They have
been working hard to master all of
the skills that the State of Ohio has
laid out in the Pre-K standards.

In February we loved on our moms at Moms night and had valentine #
parties. We talked about how much Jesus loves us and how we are
called to love one another. We LOVED learning rhymes with Dr.
Seuss week! The 5-day kids dressed up each day with a theme
based on one of his books. The 2-day kids made and tried Green -
Eggs and Ham. Most of the kids loved them and ate many servings!
The 5-day students were able to visit with many new babies in }
March. We had chicks, goats, a calf and a lamb. All classes learned
about how March comes in like a lion and out like a lamb. The 2-day
kids incorporated Daniel and the lion's den into March and painted ‘
pictures of our lion. On St. Patrick's Day we set traps trying to catch a leprechaun but
found our traps destroyed and all of our gems and gold stolen. We learned that the
there was a man who shared God with others and how the three-leaf clover was used
to share about God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit. All of our classes
have grown up and are building great friendships this year!!
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ENROLLMENT

Our experienced teachers and engaging
curriculum offer children the
opportunity to learn and grow in a safe,
nurturing environment.

(& Play-based learning
@ Christ Based Curriculum

@ Developmentally

appropriate activities

ENROLL NOW

MORE INFORMATION
= . contact us at 740-694-5806 ext 4,
P e -Message us on Facebook or contact
@® ® Fmily Carter or Mellissa Rinehart.
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NURSERY

AGES NEWBORNF PRESCHOOL

L
Q SUNDAYS ™
9AmM-12:30PM

If you are interested in learning
more dbout serving with our
youngest church members, please

, WEDNESDAY 6PM-TPM

YOV WILL FIND THE NURSERY IN THE 2 ) ]
MAIN HALLWAY BETWEEN THE LAB AND contact Emily to find out more
THE| SANCTVARY about how our program runs and
WE ALSO HAVE A FAMILY SPACE what is required. The time

AVAILABLE FOR NURSING MOMS AND A commitment is once every 8 weeks
PLACE TO WATCH THE SERVICE WHILE

YOUR KIDS PLAY IF THEY ARE NOT READY fFor | service.
FOR THE NURSERY

Hate 9:00 Service 11:00 Service

Y4/7 |Matt & Jessica Moore Lynnea Clevenger & Leah Lindeman

H/l4 |Laurey Grogg & Emily Carter Rob & Angie Simmons

4/2| |Leslie Ruggles & Hassel boys Montana & Hunter Huvler

4/28 |Emily Carter Kasey Grogg & Ava Buckingham

5/5 | Bethany Goeppinger & Madi Bender | |[Emily Carter

5/12 |Larry Andrzejewski & Heather Miler | | Keyera & JP Murphy

5/19 Emily Carter & Hassel boys Tami Mills & Annabelle Kershner

5/26 Caleb & Ashlyn Carter Cale & Gloria Grubb

If you are undble to serve during your scheduled time, please try to trade with
someone first. If you are not dble to find someone to trade with, please contact Emiy
Carter. nursery@cornerstonefredericktowncom. Thank you for serving!



TM Our Mission:
To raise children to know God's love

@ Leading them to seek, serve, and adore Him.
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Jr Church & EPIC Leader

otwiwy Posfinglon

Tammy (and husband Tony) has been volunteering for I {&’) UR LQST EPlC FOR THE I

kids ministry for many, many years! Her calm presence - ‘ '
and extra dose of Biblical wisdom are such an asset to I |
kids ministry! Tammy volunteers on Sundays for Jr | | I
Church and Wednesdays for EPIC! I .

We appreciate all of our #CornerstoneKids Min Volunteers!! I We will have a massive party t rome

. I
jcelebrate the coming Summer Break: -

. |

I .
.Haid\FaTmDam—mMmKwﬁogam I

I .

|

1 | Please contact Kalvari Kershner, Kids Min Director -

: To join the Cornerstone Kids PRIVATE Facebook I

el | Group: 740-501-7873 I




CORNERS-'-ONE

Cemmg soon to THE LAB...

If you want
to be part of the
Children’s Bell Choir,
join us for practice
at 10am sharp on
Sunday Mornings in

S\

Small Group Leader

|y Stidls

Sydney runs tech for Small Group Hour,

and also assists in many other behind the
scene ways. Her sweet, quiet spirit is a
welcome part of the chaos that is alive and
well in THE LAB! Syd also created all of our

Dr. Professor Mobius coloring pages!

We appreciate all of our
#CornerstoneKids Ministry Volunteers!!



Al 2021

7th- Youth Group @ CCC 5-7pm
LAST DAY TO SIGN UP FORWANAKE RETREAT ISTODAY!

14th- Youth Group @ CCC to start... walking to
parsonage as a group!!! 5-7pm

Planning for Youth Sunday with Ross Carter
(107 South Mulberry St.).

21st- Youth Group @ CCC 5-7pm
PRACTICE for Youth Sunday - all youth please plan to attend!

26-28th: Spring YOUTH Retreat @ Camp Wanake

AR SR AN A
May 2024

3rd - MANDATORY final practice for Youth Sunday 5-8pm @ CCC "
(Dinner Provided)

5th - YOUTH SUNDAY

Practice during the Sunday School Hour - ALL YOUTH meet in
sanctuary @ 9:15am! Breakfast Provided. One church service today
@ 10:45am. Invite your family & friends!
No youth group in the evening.

12th - Youth Group @ CCC 5- 7pm - Mother’s Day

19th - End of the School Year - BONFIRE

@ Zimmerman’s House 6-9pm

Bring a Snack or Drink to share & a camping chair.
8818 Grove Church Rd. Gambier, Ohio 43022

SUMMER 2024: We will plan to meet 1-2 times per month for a fun
activity! Stay connected to the Remind text / FB / Instagram for
updates.



e

1.Sign Up YOUTH grades 6-12
2.Fill out paperwork /packet
3.Cost $50 (Thanks to amazing sponsors!)

We are looking for

YOUTH to attend!

: APRIL 26-28, 2024

FRIDAY - ARRIVE AT CCC- 6PM
SUNDAY - RETURN TO CCC - AFTERNOON




Happy Birthday

4/01 Grady Mills 4/19 Dianna Partington
4/02 J.R. Thorne 4/21 Patricia Davis
4/03 Mary Lou Andrzejewski 4/22 Mary Anne Hansen
4/03 Margaret Brake 4/24 Terri Huvler

4/03 Bill Kershner 4/24 Gene Fitzpatrick
4/03 Mary Tier 4/25 Carol Ruggles

4/05 Reese Hannan 4/25 Zackery Luckmeier

4/08 Jerry Ernst 4/25 Brad Talbott

4/09 Kasey Grogg 4/26 Zayden Luckmeier

4/11  Patti Goeppinger 4/26 Rachel Goeppinger

4/11  Aubri Franks 4/26 Laura Sanders

4/13  Lina Lybarger 4/26 Brandon Simmons
4/14  Macy Thorne 4/27 Terry Divelbiss

4/14 Mark Maxwell

4/14 Justin Smith Happy Anniversary!

4/16 Ric Harvel 4/11 Scott & Terri Huvler

4/16 Ava Franks 4/25 David & Jennifer Snow
4/18 Lynnea Clevenger 4/27 Gavin & Kasey Grogg
4/18 Cindy Harvel 4/27 David & Kristine Lee
4/18 Larry Overholt 4/30 Thomas & Sue Kinton

4/18 Jaevin Howard
4/19 Lesley Ruggles
4/19 Nick Doup




April Worship Helpers

9:00 a.m. Usher/Greeters

11:15 a.m. Usher/Greeters

Robin McClay, Bill Moody

Byron & Serena Rock

Duane & Judy Leedy

Tony § Tammy Partington

Tom & Rhonda Goeppinger J.R. Thorne
Scripture Readers 9:00 a.m. 11:15 a.m.
4/7/24 Justin Smith Larry Andrejewski
4/14/24 Susan Link Patti Goeppinger
4/21/24 Joy Campbell Worship Team
4/28/24 John Beutel Laura Sanders
Nursery 9:00 a.m. 1:15a.m.

4/7/24 Matt & Jessica Moore Lynnea Clevenger &

Leah Lindeman

4/14/24 Laurey Grogg & Emily Carter Rob & Angie Simmons

4/21/24 Leslie Ruggles & Hassel Boys Hunter &
Montana Huvler

4/28/24 Emily Carter Kasey Grogg &

Ava Buckingham

Coffee Clean-Up for April

Ken Goeppinger




5/02
5/02
5/03
5/04
5/05
5/05
5/09
5/10
5/12
5/14
5/14
5/14
517
5/20
5/20
5/20
5/21
5/21
5/22
5/23
5/23
5127
5/27
5/28
5/29
5/30

Happy Birthday

James Durbin
Steve Obert
Katie Mull

Emily Sheriff
Zane Luckmeier
Michael Hassel
Jessica Ruggles
Kylie Stadler
Don Ruggles Jr

Matasha Renzella

Lou Luckmeier
Lorraine Boss
Susan Grogg
Trev Ruhl

Jess Moore
Dwight Ruggles
Karen Tenney
Huxley Moore
David Snow
Betty Stimmel
Lane Huvler
Janet Burden
Dan Burden
Mary Findley
Gail Kershner
Jack Fitzpatrick

Happy Anniversary!

5/01 Don & Carol Ruggles Jr.
5/05 Wade & Susan Grogg
5/13 Trev & Tracey Ruhl

5/19 Jeff & Kathy Toms

5/19 Dean & Joellen McGuire
5/20 Brian & Julie Zimmerman
5/20 Byron & Jill Rock

5/22 Ryan & Megan Bender
5/25 Andy & Gail Angel

5/27 Tim & Heather Elder
5/29 Gary & Karen Alverson

I'I“’

o %

> @ % 9 e ® % Q0

A
(M
J"




May Worship Helpers

Usher/Greeters 11:15 AM

Usher/Greeters 9 AM
Cheryl White, Jenny Durbin

Bob & Lorraine Boss
Todd § Leah Lindeman

Traci Durbin, Lee Thomas
Chuck & Janet Boone David Lee
Scripture Readers 9:00 a.m. 11:15a.m.
5/5 Morris James Caleb Carter
5/12 Janet Boone Worship Team
5/19 Robin McClay Kristine Wilson-Lee
5/26 Todd McClay Meg Bender
Nursery 9:00 a.m. 11:15a.m.
5/5 Bethany Goeppinger & Emily Carter
Madi Bender
5/12 Larry Andrzejewski & J.P. § Keyara Murphy
Heather Miller
5/19 Emily Carter § Hassel Boys |Tami Mills & Annabelle Kershner
5/26 Caleb & Ashlyn Carter Cale & Gloria Grubb

Coffee Clean-Up

Rob Simmons




ALL AGES WELCOME!

$30 PER PERSON
WITHA &
740-398-7198 to
I purchase your tickets!
MISSION!

IR A Or scan

< A . i'q-;:'_f' ; '*;4#.53 this o

Benefitting the CCC Missions; oy R

Honduras, Paraguay, ;%3», : L%L! usﬁg

and Pahama éﬁa “iﬁ £§ R
: -Swiss Steak or
Satu rday' Apl’ll 13 Parmesan Chicken
@ 6:00 pm ~ -Mashed Potatoes
Cornerstone -1’"‘? -Green Beans

Community Church e N -Salad L]

123 Columbus Road W P -Roll
Fredericktown, OH _Dessert

Featuring:

LEE McBRIDE

Lee is a family friendly storyteller, comedian, and
evangelist that travels the country to motivate people
of all ages. His ministry has three goals: win people to
Christ, he a true friend to pastors, and motivate
people to tell their Jesus stery. Hear more from Lee in
| he Hidden Hoolk Podcasl or al

leemchbrice buzzsoroulcorn,




Staff Contact Information

Senior Pastor
Rev. Jerry Ernst
pastor@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Dr. J. Gary Campbell jgcampbell1@columbus.rr.com

Outreach and Facility Coordinator
Sharon Fitzpatrick  outreach@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Church Office
Angie Simmons  office@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Custodial
Jill Rock & Christine Wenger

Financial Secretary
Al Allender finance@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Treasurer
Joely Lepley  treasurer@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Technology Coordinator
Brian Hassel tech@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Youth Ministry Director
Brian & Julie Zimmerman  youthmin@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Children’s Ministry Director
Kalvari Kershner  kidsmin@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Nursery Coordinator
Emily Carter nursery@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Worship Leader/Praise Team Director
Ross Carter worship@cornerstonefredericktown.com

Choir Director

Mary Elder 1melder@gmail.com
Lay Leader
Robin McClay rmcclay50@gmail.com

Fredericktown Christian Preschool
Melissa Rinehart Cpreschool@cornerstonefredericktown.com
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